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Subject: U.S. SUBVETS Groton Base – Eternal Patrol LCDR Stanley (Stan) Mathis  
Shipmates, 
     It is my sad duty to report that Shipmate Stanley Mathis departed on Eternal Patrol at home with 
family on 27 August. The obituary will not be published until 7 September. 
     Stan was raised in Southern California and enlisted in the Navy in 1966. After graduation from 
Submarine School, he was temporarily assigned to Submarine Flotilla 2 as a team member for a 
battery replacement in USS GROUPER (SS 214). He next reported to USS HENRY L. STIMSON 
(SSBN 655) where he qualified in submarines in 1967. While onboard STIMSON, he completed 3 
strategic deterrent patrols and submitted an application for the Navy Enlisted Scientific Education 
Program (NESEP).  
     He next served onboard USS PARGO (SSN 650) deploying to the North Pole Following Pargo he 
attended college under the NESEP program and graduated in 1972 from Miami University of Ohio 
with a Bachelor’s Degree in Applied Science and Systems Analysis and commissioned as an Ensign. 
Stan then attended Submarine Officers Basic Course and Poseidon Weapons Officer’s 
Course. Follow on Sea Tours as an officer included USS ANDREW JACKSON (SSBN 619), USS 
KAMEHAMEHA (SSBN 619), USS DARTER (SSN 576) and Navigation/Operations Officer on USS 
SAM RAYBURN (SSBN 635) Shore assignments included Naval Submarine School as a instructor in 
the Engineering Department; Fleet ASW Training Center, San Diego. 
     Stan Mathis retired from the U.S. Navy in 1987 as a LCDR having completed 21 years active duty. 
After retirement Stan worked until earlier this year as a Senior Engineer at General Dynamics Electric 
Boat 
     Stan joined USSVI Groton Base in June 2001 and upgraded to Life Member in May 2002. Stan 
was inducted into the prestigious Holland Club in 2017. He became very involved in Groton Base and 
became very instrumental in the leadership of Groton Base and helped establish the Westport 
Satellite Group. He held Leadership Positions as House Committee Chairman, Vice Commander, and 
Base Commander. He chaired the very first SUBVETS Thanksgiving in 2001 and held this position for 
many years. He also chaired the first SUBVETS Anniversary Celebration in 2003 and coordinated 
that for several years. For many years Stan Mathis also served as an advisor to the Executive Board 
and was a long-time member of the Groton Base Honors Detail. 
     There will be a Memorial Service for Stan Mathis on 14 September 2025 at the SUBVETS 
Clubhouse starting at 1300. The Memorial Service will include the Groton Base Honors detail and Full 
Military Honors. The Honors Detail will start the Ceremony at 1300.  Uniform: black pants, tie, short 
sleeve white shirt, and garrison cap. If you do not have the uniform, you are still welcome to join us as 
we pay our respects to Shipmate Mathis and the Mathis Family   
  
Hand Salute 
      “There is a port of no return where ships may lay at anchor for a little space. 
And then some starless night the cable slips leaving only an eddy at the mooring space. 
Gulls veer no longer; Sailor rest your oar. 
No tangled wreckage will be washed ashore.” 



  
LCDR Mathis 
Rest Your Oar! 
Ready Two. 
  
Sincerely 
John "Gumba" Carcioppolo 
USSVI Groton Base 
Phone 860 - 514 – 7064 
Gumba700@comcast.net 
https://www.ussvigroton.org 
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